DRAFT

Subject to Review, Correction and Approval

KUNCANOWET TOWN FOREST AND CONSERVATION AREA MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING
DATE: October 5, 2021

MEMBERS PRESENT: Ron Jarvis, Margaret Watkins, Darlene Jarvis, Brett St. Clair, Peggy Senter 
MEMBERS ABSENT:  Patrick “Woody” Bowne, Larry Cook, Fred Mullen, Dave Nault 

MINUTES: July’s minutes were accepted
 OLD BUSINESS:
Trail Policy 

Margaret Watkins is working to adapt the Conservation Commission’s trail policy for the Kuncanowet Town Forest and Conservation Area (KTFCA) as requested.  Margaret agreed to provide the draft to members prior to January’s meeting when the policy will be will be discussed.    

Fogg’s field 

Ron Jarvis stated that Bob Searles is currently mowing the upper field.  Bob told Ron that the lower field was too wet to mow.  Ron walked the lower field and discovered that areas of it are very wet.  Moreover, the lower field has been taken over by bittersweet, poison ivy, etc.  Ron stated that the lower field needs to be brush hogged.  He suggested that the wet areas could be staked off to allow the drier areas of the field to be mowed.  Members agreed and Ron volunteered to purchase the necessary stakes.                  

Ron contacted John Brown and Sons in regards to clearing the stone walls and the perimeter of the field.  Currently a days’ brontosaurus work costs $1600.  Ron made a motion to see if the committee will vote to expend $1600 to pay for the brush removal along the walls and perimeter of Fogg’s field.  Peggy Senter moved the motion.  Margaret Watkins seconded the motion.  The motion carried (5-0).
NEW BUSINESS:

Culvert at trailhead

In September Ron removed some of the gravel and rocks which were partially blocking the culvert at the entrance to the parking area.  He stated that the culvert needs replacing.  It has rusted out over time and has silted up, restricting the water flow.  Ron has talked to Jeff Crosby, the Town’s road agent, and will follow up with Jeff.   
NEXT MEETING:  January 4, 2022, 6:00 PM   

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED: Darlene M. Jarvis

